Town of Roann

Board Minutes

The regular monthly meeting was called to order on December 12, 2000 at 7:00 p.m. in the Library basement by President Valerie Dowdal, Steve Johnson, Julia Rensberger, were present. 1 resident was also present.

Minutes from November meeting were read and approved.

Stephen Pohns

Claims for December were approved.

In Old Business, WellHead Protection-Bruce is to call Gove & Associates, have them come to the next meeting with what they have done. Annexation- Dave Magley has not heard anything from John Stevens about the survey of the areas to be annexed. Steve will contact Mr. Stevens to see when he will have it done. Chippewa Street repair-tabled. Deputies hired by the Town is still under discussion. Board agrees maybe 1-2 weekend days a month for at least 4-6 hrs a shift, May to Oct. C/T to figure up how much money that would be and bring to next board meeting. Domestic Violence signs-no one has contacted the board with any more information, dropped for now.

In New Business There has been a boil water advisory for the Town since Nov 27th. The advisory was posted at the Post Office and put in the Wabash Plain Dealer as advised by the State. Board agrees that the sign should also be posted at the gas station, and put on the Wabash oldies radio station. Bruce has taken samples today, and if they are good Wed, he will take more Wed, with 5 more to be done by the end of the month. The advisory should be lifted by the end of the week if samples are all good. Bruce advised that the well motor has quit, Tim Hill from Peerless Midwest will be in on Wed to check for repairs or replacement. Steve has brought up that the Town needs a storage building for sand and other items. Board will discuss more later. Steve also wants C/T to check into getting some of the money in the General fund invested in a short term CD. New budget program should be ready to be used for 2001. Steve made the motion to adjourn at7:40 PM, 2nd by Valerie, carried 2-0. Next regular meeting will be Tuesday, January 9, 200 at 7 p.m. in the Library basement.

December 13, 2000
Prepared for Roann Town Board
Submitted by Julia Rensberger
Clerk Treasurer
Roann, IN